Brant Lake Improvement Association

Minutes for Meeting January 10, 2009

Shipwreck

Members present:  Mike Wagner, Dave Phalen, Dave Gillispie, Yvonne Ernster, Larry Ernster, Bob Smith, Nancy Smith, David Philips, Dave Landry, Lisa Kiley, and Jan Nicolay

Guest present:   Tim Walberg, Lake County Deputy Sheriff

Meeting was called to order by President Yvonne Ernster.

Agenda was approved as submitted.

Minutes:  September, October, and December were not available.

Wagner moved to approve November minutes, Smith seconded, and motion passed.

Treasurers report:   As of January 9, 2009, the checking balance is $9,219.42, with income of $5,093.60 and expenses of  $2,023.55.   Wagner moved approval of report, Phalen seconded, and motion passed.   Wagner moved that $1,000. be moved to siren maintenance fund, Phalen seconded, and motion passes.  
Tim Walberg, Lake County Deputy Sheriff, spoke to the group about Crimestoppers program the police and sheriff’s departments are reviving.   He explained they are working with three telephone providers to establish a free reporting phone line.  He stated they have about $1,500 to $1,600 in their present account (this is used for rewards for information leading to arrest of people who have committed a crime) which will be sufficient for now but they may be back to ask for a contribution or help with fundraising.  They extended a welcome to one or two individuals from the Association who would like to join the board.   He said the board would probably meet quarterly or less once it is reestablished.   

Tim clarified the laws regarding four wheelers (can’t be on public roads unless licensed), go carts (can’t be licensed), and golf carts (not meant for public roadways).  He also explained they can’t enforce traffic laws except for DWI’s on private roads/land.   Tim will write a letter for the Association outlining some of these issues that can be mailed to all members.   He stated he has more flexibility with juveniles than he does with adults when he deals with them.   He suggested people get license numbers of DWI’s and call sheriffs office and report it.   
Tim will be invited to attend the annual meeting in June to answer questions, etc.   

Sign Project:  Project is waiting until spring.

Ice Fishing Derby:  B. and N. Smith reported derby will be February 28, 2009, at the Shipwreck.   The Shipwreck will provide the food and the Association will do the rest.    The entry fee will remain $20.00.  Registration will be from 8-9:00 AM, tourney from 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM.   Prizes will be for biggest and most fish.  Volunteers are needed to place flyers in surrounding locations and help the day of event.   Door prizes will be available.   Advertisements will be place in Colton and Madison papers one and two weeks before the tournament.   B. Smith will contact Chester Convenience Store about bait.  L. Ernster will co chair the event.   A brief discussion was held about joining derby with Shipwreck’s ice softball tournament.   Parking was raised as an issue.   B. Smith will check with Shipwreck.

Government Relations Committee:   Nothing to report at this time.

Directory:   Wagner announced he will be sending out pages to board members to review, add and make corrections.   He would like them back as soon as possible.   He suggested thought be given to migrating the directory to the website.   He will contact Tom Reiff about hawking the ads.   

Membership:  Landry reported drive will be the same as last year.   Mailing will go out with return envelope, announcements of upcoming dates/activities, and promotion of website.

Website:  Gillipsie reported  the website is up and running.   Minutes will be posted, the Carp Study results are posted, calendar of events will be posted, etc.   Gillipsie was complimented on a job well done.      

Carp Study:   Phalen reported on public meeting held to share information regarding the carp study on Herman, Madison, Round and Brant Lakes.  The information is available on website.    

Next meeting is February 7, 2009, at 9:30 AM at the Shipwreck.

Wagner moved to adjourn, N. Smith seconded motion and motion passed.

Reported by:

Jan Nicolay

